
 

South Derbyshire and Derby City 
Repton Health Centre 
Askew Grove 
Repton 
Derbyshire 
DE65 6SH 
01283 707170 

North Derbyshire Immunisation Team 
Clay Cross Hospital  

Clay Cross 
Chesterfield 
Derbyshire 

S45 9NZ 
01246 252953 

Email: DCHST.immunisationteam@nhs.net 
 

Dear Parent /Carer 
 

HPV Vaccination sessions; Year 8 boys and girls and Year 9 girls only 
 

Due to the unprecedented times we find ourselves in we have had to review our service. We are utilising different 
methods to ensure that we are able to deliver our vital service in a timely and safe manner for your child and our 
staff. With this in mind we have arranged drive through sessions in your area. Please note, we are able to 
accommodate people on foot at ALL drive through clinics and we are adding clinics regularly, please 
check back on the booking system if you can’t find your preferred site. 
 
Sessions available at: Walton Hospital, Chesterfield – Drive through 

Long Eaton – Drive through 
   Ripley Leisure Centre – Drive through 
   Rolls Royce, Derby – Drive through 
   Heritage High School, Clowne – Drive through 
   Glossopdale School, Glossop – Drive through 
   Ashbourne Speedway, Ashbourne – Drive through 
   Babington Hospital, Belper – Drive through 
   Ilkeston Hospital, Charnos Hall – Walk in only 
   Newholme Hospital, Bakewell – Drive through 
   Netherthorpe School, Staveley – Drive through 

Allestree Woodlands School – Drive through 
Da Vinci Academy, Derby – Drive through 

Date: June, July and August 2020 
Time: 9.30am to 3.00pm 
 
PRE-BOOKABLE APPOINTMENT SLOTS ONLY, PLEASE DO NOT ATTEND WITHOUT AN APPOINTMENT 
 

How to book an appointment 

Complete a consent form 
 
HPV Vaccination drive through session; Year 8 boys and girls, and Year 9 girls only.  We already have 
consent forms for Year 9 girls; please only complete a consent form if you haven’t already done so for Year 
8 girls and boys. 
 
Please visit https://www.derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk/Forms/HPV to complete the consent form.  The option to 
consent or decline the vaccination is at the end of the questionnaire so please complete even if you do not want 
your child to have the vaccination. 
  

Your unique school code for Kirk Hallam Community Academy is DD146374 

 
If you experience any problems please call the School Age Immunisation Team. 
 
DCHST.immunisationteam@nhs.net  
Repton: 01283 707178 
Clay Cross: 01246 252953 

Please book an appointment with your child’s name and date of birth by following this link: 
https://www.swiftqueue.co.uk/derbyshire.php Only book an appointment if your child hasn’t completed their 
HPV 2 dose course. 
 
If you experience any difficulties please call: Repton: 01283 707178 or Clay Cross: 01246 252953 
 
Please do not attend if you, your child or anyone within your family home is displaying signs of being 
unwell. 

https://www.derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk/Forms/HPV
mailto:DCHST.immunisationteam@nhs.net
https://www.swiftqueue.co.uk/derbyshire.php


 

 

Chief Executive: Tracy Allen  Chair: Prem Singh 

 

 

General information about COVID 19 
If your child develops symptoms of Covid-19 (raised temperature, new continuous cough, loss or change of 
taste/smell), you should contact 111.  More information can be found at: 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/  

 
If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact the Immunisation Team on the contact 
telephone numbers above.   
 
Or visit http://www.derbyshireschoolnurses.org.uk/parents/immunisations/drive-through-clinic-faq for drive trough 
questions and answers. 
 
What do I need to do? 
 

 Book an appointment and complete a consent form online, discuss the appointment with your child before 
they come so they know what to expect 

 Ensure they have had a snack and bring a drink with them, particularly on a warm day. 

 Staff on site will be wearing personal protective equipment (see below).  Please make sure your child is 
aware of this, as it can be quite intimidating for children 

 Whilst you attend the drive through the child will be your responsibility.  You will be allowed to leave the site 
straight away if your child remains well after the vaccination.  If you think they may feel unwell afterwards 
consider bringing a sick bag and tissues 

 They should  wear a short sleeved top so we can easily access the top of their arm 

 If possible do not bring other family members along in the car 

 There will be no toileting facilities available on site so please make sure they use the bathroom before 
leaving home. We do not anticipate you being on site for more than 10 minutes 

 

 
 

What will happen on the day? 
 

 Please ensure you have an appointment and don’t arrive any earlier than your specified time slot or you 
may end up waiting longer than necessary 

 When you arrive a marshal will guide you to the relevant queue, there may be 1 or 2 lanes.  If you have 
driven please STAY IN YOUR CAR, your child will be asked to sit in the rear seat if possible. TURN OFF 
YOUR ENGINE AND APPLY HANDBRAKE WHEN STATIONARY. 

 Your child’s details will be checked to ensure you have an appointment and valid consent form  

 You will then be asked to pull forward to the nurse, who will be wearing personal protective equipment  

 The nurse will deliver the vaccine into the top of your child’s arm 

 If your child is well you will be able to drive off when instructed 

 If your child feels unwell afterwards you will be directed to another area where a nurse can assess your 
child further 

 
Possible side-effects: Localised reaction at the site of the injection – pain, redness or swelling. Your child may 
also develop a headache, mild fever, dizziness or sickness. Paracetamol can be taken as prescribed unless 
contraindicated. Please contact 111 for advice if concerned. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Immunisation Team 

 
 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
http://www.derbyshireschoolnurses.org.uk/parents/immunisations/drive-through-clinic-faq

